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Preparations are underway prior to the start of construction of Bungendore High School at its permanent 
location. The new high school will have modern facilities with 24 flexible learning spaces including three 
support learning spaces, a library, hall, school canteen, playing courts, an agricultural plot, and kiss and 
drop zones. 

Learning spaces will be built to enable teaching of English, Mathematics, Science, Technologies, Human 
Society and its Environment (HSIE), Personal Development, Health and Physical Education (PDHPE), 
Creative Arts, Languages, Vocational Education and Training (VET), and Agriculture. 

The State Significant Development (SSD) application has been approved and main works will start 
shortly. Details regarding the determination are available on the NSW Government Planning Portal at: 
https://www.planningportal.nsw.gov.au/major-projects/projects/new-high-school-bungendore     
 
Site establishment works  

From Tuesday 28 February 2023, the contractor will start site establishment work in preparation for the 
main construction works to begin. 

Site establishment includes installation of temporary construction fencing around the work site, installation 
of site accommodation such as the builder’s site compound, and the removal of trees in accordance with 
the approved development. 
 
Partial road closure and traffic changes on Majara Street 

From Tuesday 28 February 2023, part of Majara Street will permanently close between Turallo Terrace 
and Gibraltar Street, in accordance with the approved development. Access to the Queanbeyan-Palerang 
Regional Council building will be maintained until 30 June 2023, with vehicle access from the intersection 
of Gibraltar and Majara streets. Access to the Bungendore Swimming Pool will also be maintained until 
the end of the swimming season (31 March 2023). Please see the site map on the following page for 
details. 

Traffic control will be in place as required to manage pedestrian and vehicle movements near the site 
access points.  
 
Working hours 

Approved project working hours are 7am to 6pm on Monday to Friday, and 8am to 1pm on Saturdays.  

Thank you for your patience while we deliver this important school infrastructure. 
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Figure 1: Map showing site establishment arrangements (indicative only). 
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